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Brighton Hill Community School 
ôAlways Learningõ 

 Newsletter 

As we come to the end of yet another school year, I write to you beaming 
with absolute pride due to all of the achievements of our fantastic students 
this year.  There are far too many to mention individually, with incredible 
commitment shown across the board by, amongst many others, our  
Performing Artists including the stunning Dance Ambassadors, our  
successful sports teams and student Sports Leaders, our Anti-Bullying  
Ambassadors and our Student Voice leaders, not to mention our super-
professional Student Newspaper team! 

 

It was lovely to celebrate so many successes at our recent awards evening, 
where almost 10% of our student body won an award for either academic 
achievement or for substantial contribution to the wider school community.  
We are committed to rewarding our students for excellence and look forward to this becoming 
a yearly celebration. 

 

Of course, all of these successes cannot happen without the staff at the school.  We are so 
fortunate to have such a passionate, dynamic, committed staff team who are really leading the 
way, not just locally but nationally too.  We are very lucky to have them and we look forward 
to welcome a set of outstanding new staff recruits in September, who will make Brighton Hill 
Community School an even more inspiring place to be. 

 
 

Chris Edwards - Headteacher 

Summer Term 
19 July 2018 

PREFECT TEAM 
2018 - 2019 

 
Head Boy - Matt E 
Head Girl - Emma I 

Deputy Head Boy - Tom P 
Deputy Head Girl - Freya M  
 

 

 
Prefects:  Alex K, Maddy P, Henry M, Becky C, Heath N, Leah H, Zoe P, Holly B, Molly S,  
                                                               Luca T and Leah N. 
 
I am not only pleased but also very proud to announce our new Prefect Team for the  
academic year 2018 - 2019.  I am very much looking forward to working with this wonderful 
group of students and seeing what they have to bring to their new job roles.  Well 
done all for your successful applications! 
 
Miss K Richardson 
Head of Year 10 
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MFL News 
 

For this final half-term of the year, the MFL 
faculty wanted to run a competition on a 
quality that is so vital for students to  
possess and develop across all of their  
studies: resilience.  We think that in MFL  
students are often so aware, due to the  
nature of the subject, of what they donôt 
know and as such we work hard to teach  

students resilience and coping strategies when faced with real challenges in their  
language-learning.  In order to take part in the competition, students produced a short 
written statement to add to our display on óbuilding a wall of resilience in MFLô detailing 
how they had shown this quality in their language-learning this year. 
 

We were delighted with the entries, rewarded of course with House Cup points, and with 
the final display in the Memrise Suite!  
 

Mrs Hallum Barnard 
Head of MFL 

                                    THORPE PARK 
 

On Wednesday, 11 July we took 43 students to Thorpe Park to say óWell Doneô for earning so 
many House Cup points this year.  Indeed, the top ten achievers from each year group  
attended - plus three additional students as some of the top 40 had annual passes which 

gave us spare tickets.  All had a fantastic day 
out and we hope that this can provide  
continued motivation for earning House Cup 
points in years to come.  We are hoping next 
year to hold a full rewards week so that many 
more of our students who deserve recognition 
can also be rewarded. 
 

Mr Wilkinson 
Assistant Headteacher                

HAMPSHIRE GAMES 
 

Recently seven Year 9 students attended the Hampshire 
Games in Aldershot as Leaders supporting the running 
of the County Finals of the primary schoolsô Tri Golf 
events.  They did a superb job setting up the golfing 
events and then officiating as the whole competition 
took place. 
 

This was the culmination of a pathway where the  
students firstly received some training from 
Andy Wright of the Golf Foundation, and followed this by helping to run the local Tri Golf  
competitions for Basingstoke primary schools, which took place on the Powerleague pitches 
in May. 
 

Phil Jeffs - School Games Organiser 
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YEAR 11 PROM 
 

On Sunday, 1 July our Year 11 
students descended on Audleys 
Wood for their Leaversô Prom.   
Students enjoyed the evening, which 
kicked off by the eagerly awaited  
arrivals.  Students then enjoyed a trip 
down memory lane with the now  
traditional embarrassing photos from 
yester-year as kindly provided by  
parents who, Iôm sure, were chomping 
at the bit to óget their own back!ô   
 

Formal photos and a more informal photo booth were on offer.  A number of students 
were recipients of our Prom Awards - including: óMost Likely to play Fortnight for the 
Rest of Your Livesô, óMost Likely to be Famousô, óHeart of Goldô and many more.  A big 
shout should go to Nik C who was nominated for numerous awards and ended up  
winning a couple.  Also Brett K should be mentioned for his award of óBiggest Moanerô.   
 
It was a fantastic way to end their time with us at BHCS and we wish all our Year 11 
leavers every success in their future lives.  Our thanks to Audleys Wood staff for 
providing such a fantastic food and music. 

 

Mr Wilkinson 
Assistant Headteacher 

JUNIOR SCHOOL DANCE WORKSHOP 
 

On Wednesday, 27 June the Year 9 Dance  
Ambassadors lead a hugely successful Junior 
School Dance workshop.  42 Year 5 students from 
Hatch Warren Junior School were invited to 
Brighton Hill Community School and were taught 
two different dance routines.  These were  
performed to parents at the end of a day packed full of excitement and complete  
engagement by all students involved.  Final performances demonstrated energy and 
commitment and some true talent from our feeder school!  Congratulations to all  
involved on the day and an enormous well done to our Dance Ambassadors for  
making the event a roaring success!!! 
 

Mrs V Britton 
Teacher of Dance 
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